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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES

January 15, 2014
3:00 p.m.
Don Davis Room
1st floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance:  Scott Wiley (Chair), Leslie Goller, Karen Nuland, Katherine Carithers
Excused: Natalie Alden, BeLinda Peeples, Sheri Treadwell
Also: Tracie Davis - Supervisor of Elections Office; Jeff Clements – City Council Research
Chairman Wiley called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. and the members introduced themselves for the record.  In the absence of a quorum, no formal action could be taken at the meeting.
Approval of minutes
Deferred
Supervisor of Elections web site
Leslie Goller stated that the countywide City Council district map on the Supervisor’s web site does not include street, so citizens are unable to determine the boundaries of the 14 council districts via that map.  The 14 individual district maps do zoom down to named street level.

School voter registration drive
Tracie Davis of the Supervisor of Elections office said that the school voter registration drive will take place the weeks of January 27 to February 14 and will go to all public and private high schools and colleges where invited.  Duval County school superintendent Nikolai Vitti wants every public school student age 16 and older to attend a voter registration presentation in their school’s auditorium or cafeteria to hear about the registration process; formerly the registration officials went from classroom to classroom speaking to social studies classes. Katherine Carithers noted that registration numbers from the school drives were down at almost all schools over the past couple of years.  Ms. Davis said that results vary from school to school and from year to year based in part on who is in charge at each school and how much emphasis is placed on the event.  The SOE sends letters and e-mails and follows up with personal visits to all schools to encourage full participation.
Early voting site at Gateway Center
Ms. Davis reported that the build-out of the new space is underway and the Supervisor Holland is planning to hold an open house for the public when the building is completed and the space ready for occupancy. Leslie Goller stated that the entrance to the early voting site faces I-95 but is less visible from where the public will be entering the Gateway Center; she hopes that signage will be installed to clearly mark the site and that there will be good exterior lighting for the safety of voters who may be standing in line waiting to vote when polls close after dark.
Voter outreach – Appearances Change, So Do Signatures
Deferred. Ms. Goller suggested publicizing the campaign on the SOE’s Facebook page and via YouTube.
Atlantic Beach election Braille surveys
Deferred. Jeff Clements reported that Beth Myers of the City’s Disabled Services Division will be present at the next meeting to discuss the surveys.
Canvassing Board diversity
Copies were distributed of a draft letter prepared by Leslie Goller to the City Council President and the Chief Judge regarding efforts at increasing diversity on the Canvassing Board. Ms. Goller proposed additional language to be incorporated regarding the finding that the other large counties in Florida have had more diversity on their boards than has Jacksonville. Ms. Goller is still awaiting responses from two additional counties to which she made inquiries about their diversity efforts. The letter will be given final approval and transmitted at the next meeting.
On-site assisted voting

Tracie Davis reported that the Supervisor’s office has added over 50 new sites to their invitation list as a result of lists of congregate living facilities provided by Advisory Panel members.
Old business
Leslie Goller requested a change to the November 2013 meeting minutes to reflect that Supervisor Holland said that he had lease agreements for 200 voting sites, but not signed leases as the minutes stated. Ms. Davis said that signed leases are in-hand for 86 of the 200 identified locations. In response to a question, Ms. Davis stated that she believes the Supervisor’s office has not yet received any lists from the state resulting from the Project Integrity voter eligibility probe.

New business
In response to a question about the number of petitions received for verification by the SOE for the medical marijuana initiative, Ms. Davis said that about 25,000 have been certified to date. When the SOE receives calls or inquiries about the initiative, it refers the callers to the medical marijuana initiative web site.

Chairman Wiley asked staff to provide a list of the Election Advisory Panel members with their attendance records. One member has not attended a meeting in some time, so the Panel should declare that seat to be vacated pursuant to the City ordinance regarding attendance requirements for boards and commissions and should request a replacement member.

Next meeting
The group determined that with busy election seasons looming in 2014 and 2015, the Election Advisory Panel should meet monthly for the foreseeable future. The next meeting will be on February 19th at 3:00 p.m.
There being no further business, the agenda meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
Posted 1.17.14
4:00 p.m.
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